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B.  Findings and Recommendations 
 
1. Strengthen Employee Accountability for Conference Attendance 
 
Issue:  Existing protocols do not provide adequate controls to ensure required session 
attendance by conference attendees.   
 
Under typical travel/training scenarios, Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning 
Commission (Commission) employees who attend external training conferences are 
required to attend all offered courses/tracks during conference hours. They are not 
provided 24 hours of liberal leave to attend 7 ½ hours of training.  However, the OIG 
understands DPR’s need to provide alternative guidance for attending NRPA conferences 
due to the number of DPR employees approved to attend, coupled with numerous 
volunteer and networking opportunities.  
 
DPR employees attending the NRPA conference are not required to provide a list of the 
conference sessions they attended and accompanying hours of training obtained. An 
approving supervisor may request the documentation if they have questions on the 
employee’s expense report. 
 
Risk/Criteria: Employees written statement of attendance reduces opportunity for fraud, 
waste, and abuse. 
 
Recommendation: Because of the unique flexibility and wide variety of training sessions 
provided, conference attendees should be required to provide a list of the sessions 
attended attesting they obtained the required number of training hours received. As DPR 
pays conference registration fees and grants administrative leave to its employees, this 
requirement should be mandatory for all attendees, even attendees without additional 
travel expenses. 
 
The implementation of this recommended control should be for all “exceptional” travel 
going forward (i.e. not necessary to obtain for 2019 conference attendees). 
 
Management Response: Concur with comments, moving forward management will 
include detailed language on all memos approving training indicating the need for written 
post conference documentation. All approved training/conference/workshop opportunities 
must submit expense report and a detailed listing of workshops taken to include title, date, 
times, and description.   
 
Expected Completion Date: December 2020 
 
Follow-Up Date: January 2021 
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C. Conclusion 
 
We believe the findings identified and communicated are correctable and that 
management’s responses to all recommendations satisfactorily address the concerns.  It 
is the responsibility of management to weigh possible additional costs of implementing 
our recommendations in terms of benefits to be derived and the relative risks involved. 
 
We wish to express our appreciation to the Prince George’s County Department of Parks 
and Recreation for the cooperation and courtesies extended during the course of our 
review. 
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